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 «IDNO» 

 
In Italy , the Traiano Arch 

 
240 blankets ready to be donated 

 
In an Italian church 

 
Grandchildren, what  a blessing. 

 
Family, one of God's greatest gift 

 
One of the last tent meetings of this 2022 

 

Greetings in the Name of Jesus! 

This 2022 is coming to an end and we will keep celebrating God’s faithfulness, and the 
life that He continue to give to us. 

Many are asking me when I will retire.  I answer I 
believe God’s call is for life.  No sir, I have no plan to 
retire at all.  Continue ahead, until the last breath. 

While in Italy 59 days, I preached 52 times, plus 
visitations, evangelization etc.  By His grace and by 
your prayers and support, we are continuing in many 
directions with our ministry, entering all the doors He 

opens before us. 

My time in Italy was wonderfully blessed, even if it 
was sad to see family members and precious brothers 
and sisters in the Lord getting old, some of them very 
sick, others already left to be with the Lord. 

The love of the Christians has not changed a bit, so 
wonderful, doors are open all over, there is much to 
do on this side of the world. 

Returning in time to celebrate Thanksgiving with my 
children, I now, after a quick ministry visit to Phoenix, 
AZ, and Odessa, TX, am ready to go to Mexico, to 

prepare the end of the year activities to Cuauhtémoc and to the borderland. 

We already have 240 blankets, and a decent number of backpacks, a lot of 
clothing and other goodies to donate to the needy.  We also have a big turkey left 
over, for the Christmas dinner at the base.  Thank you for your generosity.  May 
God increase all His goodness and provision to your home.  We are ordinary 

believers, but we are doing the most important job on earth.   

May each of you have the best Christmas ever, and a blessed, 
prosperous and safe 2023. 

For His Glory, and  
for the salvation of the souls, 

Renato 


